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I)ear Ms. Howland:

Please find enclosed for filing an original and six copies ofCommission Staffs proposed
Locational Value of Distributed Generation (LVDG) Study Scope and Timeline. This filing is
submitted pursuant to Order No. 26, 1 24 (April 30, 201 8) at 1 6-1 7, which required that ‘a report
containing the proposed scope and timeline for the [LVDG] study be filed by Staff . . . for review
and approval by the Commission prior to the engagement of a consultant to perform the study.”

As contemplated by that Order, Commission Staffhas developed the proposed study scope and
timeline through an extensive stakeholder development process that included a series of working
group sessions convened by the Commission. fri at 1 5- 1 6. The Order directed that stakeholders
should consider the potential merits ofthe Location SpecWc Avoided Transmission and
Distribution Avoided Costs (Ising Probabilistic Forecasting and Planning Methods performed in
20 1 6 by Nexant, Inc. for Central Hudson Gas & Electric (the Nexant Study), as well as other
relevant studies and analyses. Id.

During the working group process, detailed discussions of study scope alternatives occurred, in
addition to the exchange of informative and educational materials. At one session, the
stakeholders received a presentation made by a representative ofthe U.S. Department of
Energy’s National Renewable Energy Laboratory (NREL).

Staff proposed for stakeholder consideration two different approaches to the LVDG study: one
based on the Nexant Study and the other based on current utility distribution system planning
processes and load forecasting. It was the general consensus ofworking group participants that
the utility-focused approach was preferable to one based on the Nexant Study, and that preferred
approach is reflected in the proposed study scope and timeline.
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November 30, 2018
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